
ARCHIVES COLLECTION 
Our resident Archivist Margaret Mason-
Cox is always looking for items to add to 
the collection. Old Boys are welcome to 
visit the Hutchins Archives and Heritage 
Collection open Mon - Wed from 8.30 
am - 4.30 pm. Appointments can be 
made through Reception.  
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PROUD OLD BOY SAUL ESLAKE HONOURED AT LAST YEAR’S 
RAY VINCENT LUNCH   

Over 80 Old Boys caught up over a drink and enjoyed a delicious meal at the annual 
Ray Vincent Lunch on Friday 30 November 2012. The 2012 Ivied Tower Award was 
presented to Saul Eslake (‘74) - an award recognising an Old Boy who has excelled in 
his chosen field of endeavour. 

Saul was a prize-winning student from the moment he entered Hutchins in 1968, 
winning numerous Merit Prizes and a Commonwealth Secondary Scholarship (1972). 
He was active in many co-curricular activities including holding the position of School 
Magazine Editor in his final year.  

Saul is a well-known as an economist and economic commentator. After completing 
Honours in Economics at the University of Tasmania, Saul began his professional 
career in 1979 at the Australian Treasury in Canberra, later returning to Tasmania to 
work for the Advisory Council on Inter-government Relations. Following this Saul 
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OLD BOYS PAVE THE WAY IN NATIONAL PARK WALKS 
Brothers Ben (‘95)  and Sam Storer (‘98)  have been making a big contribution 
to national parks around Australia. 

Samuel is currently employed as the Operations Manager at Uluru-Kata Tjuta 
National Park in the Northern Territory. Sam has been working there the past 
three years and is about to leave to take up a position at Kakadu National 
Park as the Chief Ranger (Compliance). Sam has run a number of major 
projects at Uluru with his favourite being feral animal control. 

Ben worked at Uluru between 2007 and 2010, first as the Senior Media 
Officer then later as a Ranger. He left Uluru to take up a position with the 
Tasmania Parks and Wildlife Service as a Ranger based at the Tasman Field 
Centre. He worked on the Three Capes Project with two other Hutchins Old 
Boys, Colin Shepherd (‘85) (Project Manager) and Andrew Harvey (‘85) 
(Natural Values Consultant). As the Helicopter Operations/Track Construction 

Supervisor he was responsible for the delivery of 1326.8 tonnes of gravel and 753.6 tonnes of rock to Cape Hauy by helicopter. They 
undertook 2683 delivery flights over a period of 62 days, an average of 43 flights per day. With a team of five people on the ground working 
with the helicopters, Ben notes it was ‘pretty thrilling stuff in those cliff top locations!’. Once the Cape Hauy upgrade was completed, Ben 
left the Three Capes Project team to take a posting as the 2IC Ranger based at the Arthur River Field Centre. He has been there since last 
August and is enjoying the challenging location. Well done guys! 

MEMBERS OF THE HUTCHINS LODGE START THE YEAR BACK ON CAMPAS  
Hutchins hosted the Hutchins Old Boys Lodge 2013 Commencement Dinner in Burbury House on 22 
January and it was great to have Old Boys back at the School. Members and friends of the Lodge 
enjoyed a sumptuous meal prepared by the Hutchins Chef and had an enjoyable evening catching up 
with friends over a drink. A highlight was the hearty rendition of the School Song. The Worshipful 
Master John McPhee (‘49) would like to thank the Headmaster Warwick Dean and his wife Catherine 
for attending and the catering staff for creating such a special evening. The Lodge always welcomes 
new members, if you are interested in becoming a member please phone the Secretary on 6265 1007. 

Colin Shephard (’85) (first on left), Andrew Harvey (’85) (second last 
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